 ERIE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES 
QUESTIONS & ANSWERS
RFP # 2025-001VF: Summer Primetime Programming
Questions submitted via email and at the Informational Meeting on January 23, 2025
1. May programs be explicitly dedicated towards supporting specific subpopulations of at-risk youth (e.g. youth with disabilities; or justice-involved youth; or victims of domestic abuse, etc.)? Or must proposed programs be open to all at-risk youth?
Programs may serve specialized populations of at-risk youth.

2. Is there a minimum number of hours per day that the proposed summer program must be operational??
There is no set number of hours for a full day program. A shorter day would be expected to be hands-on and jam packed.

3. Is a certification required for the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Coordinator?
The ADA Coordinator must ensure that the public entity they work for meets its Title II responsibilities; no certification is required.  

4. Did the funding decrease?
Individual requests have decreased to allow award amounts to be more congruent with requests and enable more agencies to be awarded.

5. Who is required to submit COPS reports?
COPS reports are required for agencies that received COPS funding in 2008.  Agencies will be notified if a COPS report is required.

6. Is 4-5 days required or is a 3-day program eligible?
Programs are required to run 4-5 days per week.

7. Are there any key changes?
The application is the same as 2024.

8. Is an agency able to obtain a copy of their previous submission?
An agency may reach out to me at Carrie.Godfrey@erie.gov.

9. Will the PowerPoint be available?
The PowerPoint presentation is available on the Youth website at: https://www3.erie.gov/youthservices/summer-primetime-programming 

